Dear Representative:

I and everyone I know are opposed to the two bills which Governor Nixon recently vetoed.  These bills are SB 506 and HB 1326.

We are all hoping that you will vote to sustain the Governor’s veto of HB1326 when it once more comes to a vote.

Are you aware that today 23 states prohibit the importation of ALL captive deer?  One of these states is Texas, which many consider to be one of the most liberal of all states when it comes to captive deer since more than 50% of all captive deer are held there.

And yet Texas does not allow ANY CAPTIVE DEER to be imported into the state.

If legislators vote to override the Governor’s veto of HB 1326, Missouri will then become one of the least regulated states in the union when it comes to captive deer and captive deer operations.  This, in my opinion, is a recipe for a wildlife disaster like the ones that are occurring in Wyoming and Wisconsin, where both now have high rates of CWD infectivity, both of which began in high-fenced areas.

What is really scary is that CWD in Wisconsin deer is a relatively recent thing.  The first infected deer, of course, was found in a captive enclosure that was later discovered to have an 80% rate of infection.  That pen wasn’t depopulated for FIVE YEARS!  Of course, wild deer outside the fence were soon infected, too.

Today, one out of every four mature whitetail buck in southern Wisconsin is now infected with CWD.

Last year, 100,000 fewer deer were harvested in Wisconsin, thanks to CWD.

Is this what we want for Missouri’s deer?

Please vote to uphold the Governor’s veto and to prohibit the importation of captive deer into Missouri to protect our wild deer herds.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Very truly yours,

Concerned Citizen

